
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

STANDARDS COMMITTEE

HELD ON 12 FEBRUARY 2008 


ST.06/08
COMPOSITION OF THE STANDARDS COMMITTEE
(Public and press excluded by virtue f paragraph 1)

The Director of Legal and Democratic Services reported (LDS 3/08) that there were presently two Independent Members serving on the City Council’s Standards Committee.  The term of office of Mr Fraser was due to expire on 8 March 2008 and the Council therefore needed to appoint a further Independent Member to bring the Committee up to full strength.   

The Director reminded Members of their discussions at the previous item with regard to expanding the number of Independent representatives on the Committee from two to three, as from the start of the new Municipal year.  He informed Members that there would therefore be a requirement to appoint a  lay Independent Member for a term of three years, as from 4 March 2008, to fill the vacancy caused by the retirement of Mr Fraser and it would also be necessary to appoint a further lay Independent Member for a term of three years, as from the date of the annual Council meeting in 2008, in order to give effect to the increase in the number of Independent representatives on the Committee.

The Director circulated copies of the letters of application which had been received and Members gave them due consideration.  After some discussion it was 

RESOLVED 

(i) that the City Council be recommended to appoint Mr R Helm as a lay Independent Member of the Standards Committee for a term of three years from 4 March 2008 to fill the vacant Independent Member’s appointment, following the expiration of Mr Alan Fraser’s term of office.

(ii) that the City Council be recommended to appoint Mrs Denise Moses for a term of three years, commencing from the date of the annual Council meeting on 19 May 2008, on the assumption that the Council agrees to the increase in Independent Members on the Committee, pursuant to recommendations made in Minute SC 04/08 considered earlier in the meeting.

(ii) that the Director of Legal and Democratic Services inform  the applicants of the Committee’s recommendation and write to Mr Fraser thanking him for his contribution to the work of the Committee.







